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From the Principal’s Desk

As we embrace the vibrant month of September, | am filled with immense pride and joy to
witness the spirit of learning, creativity, and teamwork that thrives within our school. This
month has been an exciting journey of exploration and growth for our students.

This month, we celebrated several significant events that have enriched our school
community:

We began the month with National Nutrition Week, where our young learners were
introduced to the importance of healthy eating. Engaging in activities like fruit salad
making and vegetable show-and-tell helped students understand the value of nutritious
foods in a fun and interactive way. It was wonderful to see the children eagerly share their
favourite fruits and vegetables with their classmates, learning about balanced diets and
healthy living in the process.

On Teacher’s Day, we celebrated the invaluable contributions of our educators. The
students expressed their gratitude through heartfelt messages, cards, and performances.
It was a touching reminder of the bond between students and teachers, and the powerful
role that teachers play in shaping the future. | want to take this opportunity to thank all the
teachers for their dedication, passion, and commitment to nurturing young minds. You are
the true pillars of our school.

We also had a delightful Blue Day celebration for our Mont students, where the children
came dressed in beautiful shades of blue, bringing along their favourite blue objects to
share with their friends. The excitement and joy on their faces were contagious as they
participated in various activities that helped them recognize and appreciate the colour.
These moments not only enhance their cognitive abilities but also build their confidence
in communication.

October month brings immense joy to witness the vibrant and enthusiastic participation
of our students in various activities that not only enhance their creativity but also in still
important values. The Role Play Competition on Dr. A. P. J Abdul Kalam showcased the
brilliance of our young minds as they stepped into the shoes of one of India’'s most
inspiring leaders. Their performances were both educational and inspiring.
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The Airforce Card Making Activity allowed our students to express their gratitude and
respect for the defenders of our skies. The creativity and heartfelt messages in their cards
reflected their admiration for the sacrifices made by our Air Force personnel.

We also celebrated Diwali, the festival of lights, with warmth and togetherness. The
children shared sweets, fostering the spirit of sharing and unity. Adding to the festive
cheer was the lively Orange Day Celebration, where students embraced the joy of colours
by dressing in orange and participating in fun activities that brightened the day.

Such events not only enhance the learning experience but also create cherished memories
for our students. Let us continue to inspire our children to learn, create, and celebrate with
enthusiasm.

Looking Ahead: As we move into October, we are excited about the upcoming themes
and activities designed to foster continued growth and learning. Our focus will be on
enriching educational experiences, encouraging creativity, and building on the strong
foundation we have established.

We look forward to welcoming more opportunities for your active involvement and
support. Your engagement is crucial in helping us create a nurturing and stimulating
environment for our students. Please stay connected with us through school events,
parent-teacher meetings, and regular updates.

Contributed by - Ms. Aisha S,
Principal, RIA Horamavu

Editorial Committee:

Ms. Aisha S, Principal
Ms. Divya David, Teacher

Quote of the month

"Healthy living is not a choice, it's a lifestyle—nourish your body, mind, and soul for a life
full of vitality and joy."”

Embracing Healthy Living

Healthy living is the cornerstone of a happy and fulfilling life. At Ryan International
Academy, we strive to instill the importance of maintaining a balanced lifestyle in our
young learners. Through engaging activities and discussions, students are learning how
nutritious food, regular exercise, and positive habits contribute to overall well-being.




ACADEMIC
ACTIVITIES

Literacy - Mont |

Introduction to Letters D, E, F

We are excited to introduce the very first
steps in your child's literacy journey. This
month, our focus will be on the letters G, H, |,
J. Each letter brings with it a world of fun,
learning, and creativity. Here's what your
child can look forward to

e Letter G

Activities: We will explore the letter G
through songs, stories, and games. Your
child will learn to recognize and write the letter G, both in uppercase and lowercase.

Words: Goat, Gate, Girl, Game.

e LetterH

Activities: Through engaging activities, your child will become familiar with the shape
and sound of the letter H. They will practice writing it and associating it with everyday
objects.

Words: Horse, Hat, Hen, House.
e Letterl

Activities: The letter | will be introduced through interactive stories, songs, and writing
exercises. Your child will learn to identify and write this curvy letter.

Words: Igloo, Insect, Ice cream, Ice.

e LetterJ

Activities: The letter J will be introduced through interactive stories, songs, and writing
exercises. Your child will learn to identify and write this curvy letter.

Words: Jug, Jam, Jelly, Jar.

We encourage you to help in fun at home by pointing out these letters and their

corresponding objects in your daily routine. Your involvement will make a significant
difference in your child’s learning experience.
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Introductionto K, L, M,
N letters

This month, our little learners are having a blast exploring the wonderful
world of letters! We’ve been focusing on the letters K, L, M, and N, and the
children have been engaging in fun activities to help them recognize, write, and soun
out these letters.

e Letter K - We’ve learned that "K" is for kangaroo, kite, and key. The children enjoyed
jumping like kangaroos and flying imaginary kites in class!

e Letter L - With "L,” we’ve discovered lion, lemon, and leaf. The kids loved roaring like
lions and tasting some tangy lemon treats during snack time!

e Letter M - "M" has been all about monkey, moon, and mango. Our students had fun
mimicking monkeys and making moon-shaped crafts.

e Letter N - For "N,” we’ve explored nest, noodle, and nut. The children had a great time
creating paper nests and even making noodle necklaces!

Numeracy - Introduction to Numbers 3 and 4
Mont |

In our class this month, we have begun the exciting journey into the world of numbers! We
are focusing on the introduction of numbers 3 and 4, setting the foundation for early
mathematical skills.

Learning Through Fun and Play Our young learners were introduced to numbers 3 and 4
through a variety of engaging activities. The children used colourful counters, blocks, and
flashcards to explore counting objects and identifying the numbers. Through songs and
rhymes, like “One Little Finger” and “Five Little Ducks Went Out One Day,” the children
enjoyed counting along, making the learning process fun and memorable.

Hands-on Activities To reinforce their understanding, students participated in hands-on
activities such as:

* Sorting Objects - The class was tasked with sorting toys and items into groups of 3 and
4, which helped in developing their visual recognition of the numbers.

* Number Tracing - Our budding mathematicians practiced tracing the numbers 3 and 4 on
sand trays, paper, and even through painting activities.
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e Craft Time - We combined art with numbers by creating fun
crafts. For number 3, the children made tall candles with colourful
paper, and for number 4, they crafted a pair of beautiful butterflies.

Home Activities Parents can reinforce this learning at home by asking
their child to count everyday objects like apples, toys, or blocks. Engaging
them in games that involve sorting and counting will further enhance their
number skills.

Introduction to Numbers 6, 7, and 8

This month, our young learners have been busy exploring the numbers 6, 7, and 8 in
exciting and interactive ways! We’ve used hands-on activities, stories, and games to help
the children understand these numbers and their values.

* Number 6 - We've learned that 6 is six little ducks, and the children had fun counting six
objects in different activities, like counting blocks and drawing six stars!

* Number 7 - For number 7, we explored seven colourful rainbows and practiced counting
seven items in our classroom. The kids had a blast with our "7 Steps Dance,” where they
moved around in fun patterns!

* Number 8 - With number 8, we discovered the eight tentacles of an octopus. The children
loved creating their octopus crafts, using eight arms and counting up to 8 as they did!

Through these engaging activities, our little learners are gaining a solid foundation in
number recognition, counting, and basic math concepts.
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General Awareness - Mont |
Things | like to do playing in the park and Making of fruit salad.

In our EVS (Environmental Studies) class, students explored the theme of
"Things | Like to Do,” where they enthusiastically shared their favourite activities,
such as playing in the park and making a fruit salad. These activities not only provided a
fun learning experience but also helped the students understand the importance of
outdoor play and healthy eating.

Playing in the Park: Our little ones excitedly spoke about their time in the park, where
they enjoy running, sliding, swinging, and playing with friends. The discussion focused on
the benefits of outdoor play, including exercise, fresh air, and social interaction. Through
this topic, students learned how playing in the park helps them stay fit and healthy while
also developing their social skills.

Making a Fruit Salad: The students had a hands-on experience in making a delicious and
healthy fruit salad. They brought their favourite fruits to class and, with the help of their
teachers, learned how to mix different fruits to create a nutritious snack. This activity not
only promoted the importance of eating healthy but also taught them about various
fruits, their colours, and their nutritional value. The joy of tasting their creations made the
lesson even more memorable.

Both activities helped reinforce the significance of balancing fun and health in everyday
life. The students left the class with big smiles, knowing that their favourite activities
contribute to their well-being in more ways than one.

Introduction to Wild Animals and Farmhouse

This month, our Mont children have been discovering the exciting world of wild animals and
farm animals through interactive learning and fun model activities!

We introduced the children to various wild animals like the lion, elephant, and giraffe
using 3D animal models. The kids had a fantastic time learning about these animals’
habitats, sounds, and unique features, such as the elephant’s trunk and the giraffe’s long
neck.

Next, we turned our focus to farm animals like cows, sheep, and chickens. Using life-like
models, the children learned about the animals’ roles on the farm, what they eat, and the
sounds they make. The children loved pretending to milk the cow and collect eggs from
the pretend chicken coop!
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These hands-on activities helped the children
build a deeper understanding of animals, while
also developing their language skills and
imagination.

English letters Nn, Oo, Pp,
Qq, Rr and Ss - Mont II

In Mont I, September was a month filled
with learning and exploration as we focused
on the English letters Nn, Oo, Pp, Qq, Rr, and
Ss. The children actively participated in
tracing, writing, and identifying these letters
through a variety of engaging activities. They
enjoyed discovering new words and sounds
associated with each letter, while storytelling
sessions helped reinforce their understanding
in a fun way. The class also embraced
creative projects, like making colourful
alphabet posters and singing catchy songs
to enhance their learning experience. The
progress they've made is impressive, and we
encourage parents to continue practicing
these letters at home to strengthen their
skills. Overall, September has been a month
of growth and excitement for everyone
involved, and we look forward to even more
adventures in the coming months! Together,
we are building a strong foundation for
literacy that will serve them well in their
future learning journeys. Thank you to all the
parents for your support and encouragement
at home!
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Exploring New Letters
and Sounds

October was a month brimming with enthusiasm and growth in our
Mont Il as we explored the English letters Tt, Uu, Vv, Ww, XX, Yy, and Zz.
The children engaged deeply with each letter through tracing, writing, and identifying,
which helped them develop a strong connection to the shapes and sounds of the letters.
With activities like letter-matching games, vocabulary building, and phonics exercises,
each day was filled with excitement and discovery.

Storytelling sessions brought the letters to life, with tales of tigers, umbrellas, vans,
whales, and zebras sparking imagination and curiosity. Creative projects also played a
central role this month, with students making colourful alphabet art and singing new
songs for each letter. These hands-on experiences not only boosted their language skills
but also fostered a love for learning.

We’re thrilled with the progress they’ve shown! Parents, we encourage you to keep
practicing these letters at home, as your involvement helps reinforce what they learn in
class. October has been a fantastic month for building literacy skills, and we’re excited to
see the children continue on this joyful journey of learning. Thank you for your continued
support—together, we’re creating a wonderful foundation for your child’s future learning
adventures!

Numeracy - Exploring Numbers - A Fun Journey from
One to Five - Mont |I

This month, our Mont Il took a playful dive
into the world of numbers, focusing on the
names for one (1), two (2), three (3), four (4),
and five (5)! The children engaged in
interactive activities like counting toys,
matching numbers to everyday items, and
participating in fun games that made learning
these numbers exciting and memorable. They explored creative projects, such as crafting
number collages and singing catchy counting songs, which helped reinforce their
understanding. Their curiosity and enthusiasm shined as they practiced writing the
numbers and confidently recognizing them.

We encourage parents to join in the fun at home by continuing to practice these number
names together, perhaps by counting everyday objects during family activities. To further
enrich their learning experience, we introduced fun math-related stories that highlight the
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importance of numbers in our daily lives. With each new number
they learn, the children are building a strong mathematical foundation
that will support their future learning. Thank you for your continued
support and engagement in this important journey! We look forward to
exploring more mathematical concepts in the coming weeks!

Mastering Numbers and Counting

October was an exciting month in our Mont Il as we dove into the world of numbers! The
children worked on recognizing and writing number names from 5 to 10, along with
learning to count and identify numbers from 21 to 30. Through fun, hands-on activities like
number-matching games, counting with objects, and tracing, they began building a solid
understanding of these numbers.

Our class also enjoyed interactive group exercises, such as using counters and colourful
blocks to represent numbers. By seeing, touching, and counting each item, the children
developed confidence in identifying and counting up to 30. These activities not only
strengthen their math skills but also foster teamwork and problem-solving.

Parents, we encourage you to continue practicing number names at home, especially from
5 to 10, as well as counting up to 30. Working together, we’re laying a strong foundation
for math skills that will support them throughout their learning journey. Thank you for your
support and encouragement—October has been a month of growth, and we look forward
to even more mathematical discoveries next month!

EVS - Discovering Modes of Transport - A Journey
Through Movement - Mont |l

This month in our Mont Il, students explored
various modes of transport, learning about cars,
buses, bicycles, trains, airplanes, and boats.
Through engaging discussions and creative
activities, the children discovered the importance
of each mode in our daily lives. They sorted
pictures of vehicles, created transport collages,
and participated in role-playing scenarios to
illustrate different journeys. This hands-on
approach not only deepened their understanding but also sparked their curiosity about
travel.

To enhance their learning experience, we introduced fun songs
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and stories related to transport, making the concepts even more
relatable. The children shared their own travel experiences, which led
to lively discussions about different destinations and the modes of
transport used to reach them. Overall, this exploration has ignited a sense
of wonder about the world around them, and we look forward to more
adventures in the coming weeks!

Explored Weather, Days of the Week, Day & Night

October has been a month of discovery in our Mont Il as we explored Weather, Days of
the Week, and Day and Night. We discussed different types of weather—sunny, rainy,
cloudy, and windy—and how each one affects our daily lives. The children enjoyed
observing the weather each morning and recording it on a weather chart, enhancing their
ability to describe and recognize different weather patterns.

Learning the Days of the Week was another exciting journey. Through songs, rhymes, and
daily routines, the children quickly picked up the names and order of the days. This
routine helped them understand concepts like “today,” “yesterday,” and “tomorrow,”
bringing structure to their understanding of time and making each day of the week
memorable.

The concept of Day and Night introduced them to how our world changes as the sun rises
and sets. We discussed the differences between day and night activities, such as going to
school during the day and sleeping at night. Storytelling and art projects, like creating
“Day and Night” scenes, allowed the children to express what they see and do at each
time, adding to their growing understanding of the natural world.

English, “pl, sl, gl”’ Blending Words - Mont Ili

Blending words strengthens foundational reading skKills, fostering confident and proficient
English speakers.

This month, our enthusiastic Mont Ill students discovered the magic of blending words!

Blending words is a vital phonetic technique that enables students to merge individual
sounds into seamless words, enhancing reading fluency and vocabulary expansion. By
combining sounds, students develop phonemic awareness, recognizing that words are
comprised of distinct sounds that blend. This skill is crucial for decoding unfamiliar words,
improving reading comprehension, and fostering confidence in language learners.

In the classroom, blending words can be introduced through engaging activities, such as
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word building, sound sorting, and reading
aloud. Teachers can utilize visual aids like
word cards, magnetic letters, or interactive
whiteboards to demonstrate sound
combinations. For instance, blending "pl”
and "ant” forms "plant,” while combining "gl”
and "ass" creates "glass.” As students master
blending, they unlock a treasure trove of
words, empowering them to tackle complex
texts and articulate expressions with ease.

By incorporating blending exercises into
language learning, educators equip students
with a fundamental skill that bolsters reading
accuracy, vocabulary growth, and overall
literacy development. As students hone their
blending skills, they become proficient
readers, unlocking the doors to a lifelong
love of learning and exploration.

Our Mont Il students demonstrated remarkable
eagerness and aptitude for blending words.
We're proud of their progress and look
forward to further developing their phonetic
awareness.

Numerecy - Tens and ones
Mont lil

"Tens and Ones"” is a fundamental math
concept that helps students understand
place value and basic addition facts.

This month, our Mont Il students embarked on
an exciting mathematical journey, exploring
the concept of Tens and Ones.

The concept of "Tens and Ones” is a
fundamental building block in mathematics,
enabling students to understand place value
and develop essential addition skills. Tens
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represent groups of 10, denoted by the digit in the tens place,
while Ones signify individual units, represented by the digit in the
ones place. This concept allows students to break down numbers into
manageable parts, facilitating calculations and comprehension.

For instance, the number 14 can be decomposed into 1ten and 4 ones, while 27
consists of 2 tens and 7 ones. This understanding helps students visualize numbers,
making addition and subtraction more accessible. Utilizing base-ten blocks, number lines,
and hundreds charts further reinforces this concept, promoting mental math calculations
and laying the groundwork for regrouping and multi-digit operations.

By mastering "Tens and Ones,” students establish a solid foundation in mathematics,
unlocking the doors to more advanced concepts and fostering a deeper understanding of
numerical relationships.

EVS - Different Taste -
Exploring the World of
Tastes - Mont Il

This month, our curious Mont Ill students
embarked on a thrilling taste adventure!

Our senses come alive when we experience the diverse and vibrant world of tastes. Taste
buds on our tongues detect five primary tastes: sweet, sour, salty, bitter, and umami.
Sweet treats like ripe fruits and chocolates delight our senses, while sour foods like lemons
and citrus fruits pucker our lips. Salty snacks like chips and pretzels satisfy our cravings,
and bitter flavour in coffee and dark chocolate add depth to our palate. Umami, often
described as savoury or meaty, elevates dishes like soups and sauces.

Beyond these fundamentals, cultural and personal preferences shape our individual taste
profiles. Spicy, tangy, and smoky flavour’s add complexity to our culinary experiences.
From the bold spices of Indian cuisine to the subtle nuances of Japanese flavours, each
culture offers a unique taste adventure. Our taste preferences also evolve over time,
influenced by memories, emotions, and experiences.

Embracing the diversity of tastes enriches our lives, inviting exploration and discovery.
Whether savouring familiar flavours or venturing into uncharted culinary territories, our
sense of taste remains a powerful gateway to joy, connection, and exploration.

Our Mont Il students enthusiastically embraced the world of tastes, cultivating curiosity and
awareness. We're proud of their willingness to explore and learn!
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Music

Wake up wake up - Mont |
It’s a small world - Mont II
It’s a small world - Mont llI

Music is a powerful tool for nurturing creativity
and emotional expression in children. To instill
a love for music and rhythm, engaging songs
were introduced to students across nursery
and kindergarten levels.

Mont I: The little ones joyfully sang along to
the lively "Wake Up, Wake Up" song. This
cheerful tune energized the children while
teaching them the importance of starting
their day with positivity. The rhythmic beats
and simple lyrics made it easy for them to
participate actively, enhancing their listening
and coordination skills.

Mont Il & llI: The timeless classic "It’s a Small
World" was introduced to the students. The
song beautifully conveyed the values of unity, friendship, and global harmony. Children
sang with enthusiasm, creating a heart-warming atmosphere as they learned to
appreciate the beauty of a connected world through music.

These activities not only brought smiles to the children’s faces but also laid a foundation
for rhythm, melody, and teamwork, fostering their holistic development.



Healthy Plate Competition
Mont | to Il

Healthy Food Activity: Balancing Nutrition
To emphasize the importance of a balanced
diet, students were encouraged to paste
pictures of healthy food items on their
paper plates. This engaging activity helped
students learn about different food groups
and their nutritional benefits. Through this
hands-on experience, children explored the
significance of fruits, vegetables, grains,
proteins, and dairy in maintaining a healthy
lifestyle. It was a delightful session aimed at
fostering awareness about good eating
habits and making informed food choices.

Thank You Card
Competition - Mont | to lll

Teacher’s Day Activity: Crafting Gratitude
As a tribute to their beloved teachers,
students prepared handmade cards for
Teacher’s Day. Each child expressed their
creativity and love by designing heartfelt
cards, showcasing their appreciation.
Additionally, students spoke five lines about
what they admire most about their
teachers, highlighting their kindness,
patience, and guidance. This activity
fostered gratitude and strengthened the
bond between students and teachers,
making the celebration a memorable one.

Blue Day Celebration
Mont | to lii

To celebrate Blue Day and help children
recognize and connect with the colour,
various activities were organized across the
nursery levels:




"Colour My Blue Balloon” - Mont I: Tiny tots
coloured pictures of balloons, developing
their fine motor skills and reinforcing their
knowledge of the colour blue.

Finger Painting on a Cloud - Mont II: Little
learners enjoyed finger-painting fluffy clouds
in shades of blue, unleashing their creativity
while exploring the texture of paint.

"Colour My Blue Umbrella” - Mont Il
Kindergarten students enthusiastically coloured
umbrellas blue, enhancing their hand-eye
coordination and understanding of the colour.

The celebration was a fun-filled learning
experience, leaving the children brimming
with joy and excitement!

Storytelling Competition
Mont | to Il

This month our Mont, we had a
heartwarming session where our little ones
shared stories told by their grandparents. It
was a beautiful way to connect generations
and celebrate the importance of family
traditions.

The children eagerly listened as their
grandparents shared tales of childhood
adventures, family memories, and cultural
stories. From playful anecdotes about

growing up to enchanting folk tales, each story was unique and full of life! The students
took great joy in retelling these stories, adding their little twists, and sharing them with
their classmates.

This activity not only allowed the children to bond with their families but also enhanced
their listening and speaking skills. It was truly special to see how excited they were to
share these treasured memories, fostering a sense of pride and love for their family
heritage.



Gratitude Card - Making Competition
to Air Force for Helping Our Country
Mont | to Il

This month, our Mont children participated in a special Gratitude Card Making
Competition to show their appreciation to the Indian Air Force for their dedication and
service to our country. The children were excited to express their thanks through creative
drawings and heartfelt messages.

Using vibrant colours and imaginative designs, each child created a unique card,
illustrating their gratitude for the Air Force’s efforts in keeping our skies safe and
protecting our nation. Some children drew airplanes soaring high in the sky, while others
wrote simple, beautiful messages like "Thank you for keeping us safe” and "We love our
Air Force!"

It was a wonderful activity that not only allowed the children to learn about the role of the
Air Force but also gave them an opportunity to express their feelings of thankfulness in a
creative way. We are proud of their effort and the love they put into their cards.

Role Play Competition
Dr. A. P. J Abdul Kalam
Mont | to lii

This month our Mont children participated
in a Role Play Competition to celebrate the
life and legacy of Dr. A. P. J Abdul Kalam,
the beloved former President of India and
renowned scientist. The children were
excited to step into the shoes of Dr. Kalam
and portray his inspiring qualities—his love
for learning, his dedication to science, and
his dream of a developed India.

Dressed in simple costumes and using
props like books and rockets, the children
took turns playing the role of Dr. Kalam,
sharing his vision for a better future and his
passion for space and technology. They
confidently recited lines Ilike "Dream,
Dream, Dream” and "If you fail, never give
up,” showcasing their understanding of his
values.




This activity not only helped the children
learn about one of India’s greatest leaders
but also encouraged them to think about
the power of dreams and perseverance. It
was heartwarming to see their enthusiasm
as they celebrated Dr. Kalam’s remarkable
contributions to our country.

Orange Day Celebration
Mont | to Il

This month our Mont children had a vibrant
and fun-filled day as we celebrated Orange
Day! The children were thrilled to immerse
themselves in everything orange, from
wearing bright orange clothes to exploring
the colour through various activities.

Throughout the day, we engaged in fun
learning exercises, including orange-themed
art projects, where the children created
beautiful orange crafts, and fruit tasting
sessions, where they enjoyed juicy oranges
and learned about their health benefits. We
also sang songs and read stories featuring
the colour orange, such as tales of playful
pumpkins and curious carrots.

The excitement was palpable as the children
identified different shades of orange,
participated in an orange scavenger hunt,
and even played orange-coloured games! It
was a wonderful opportunity for them to
explore colours and enhance their creativity.

Diwali Celebration
Mont | to |l

Our Mont children had a joyous time
celebrating Diwali, the festival of lights! The
little ones learned about the significance of
Diwali and embraced the spirit of




togetherness and joy through creative activities.

The highlight of the celebration was Diya Decoration, where the children
painted and adorned clay lamps with bright colours and glitter. It was a wonderful
opportunity for them to explore their artistic skills while learning about the tradition of
lighting diyas to celebrate the triumph of light over darkness.

To spread happiness, the children also shared sweets with their friends, just like in a
traditional Diwali celebration. Their faces lit up as they exchanged treats and wished each
other a Happy Diwali, fostering a sense of community and friendship.

It was a beautiful day filled with laughter, creativity, and the joy of giving Thank you for
making this celebration extra special!

7
- ‘?qu\



A Memorable September with Our Little Stars.

September has been an incredible month filled with joy, learning, and growth in our Mont. It's
heart-warming to witness our young learners exploring new concepts and taking strides in their educational
journey.

This month, we celebrated Blue Day, where children enthusiastically coloured umbrellas and shared their
favourite blue objects, connecting with the vibrant world of colours. The Teacher's Day celebration was a
special highlight. The thoughtful cards and kind words from the children touched our hearts and reminded
us why teaching is such a fulfilling profession.

In music class, the timeless song “It’s a Small World” resonated beautifully with the children, teaching them
about harmony and friendship. Their voices, full of innocence and enthusiasm, created magical moments.

Our classroom activities also focused on balancing nutrition through hands-on tasks, such as pasting
pictures of healthy food. It was delightful to see the children understand and appreciate the importance of
good eating habits.

As a Mont Il teacher, watching these little ones grow in confidence and skill is truly rewarding. Each child’s
smile, curiosity, and creativity inspire me to make every day in the classroom special. September has left us
with cherished memories, and | look forward to the exciting journey ahead.

-Mrs. Mamtha,
Assistant Teacher - PPRT
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PARENT’S CORNER

As a parent of a Mont Ill student at Ryan International Academy, | am truly grateful for
the enriching experiences my child, Harsh, has gained this month. The school’s creative
approach to learning and the nurturing environment provided by the teachers have

made a remarkable impact on his development.

| deeply appreciate the effort and dedication of the teachers who make learning such a
joyful experience. It is heartening to see Harsh grow in confidence, creativity, and
knowledge under their guidance. Ryan International Academy truly creates a wonderful

foundation for lifelong learning.
.= Ms. S Lavanya,

Parent of Harsh, Mont lil

Upcoming Events

Role-Play Competition
Thanksgiving Day
National Milk Day
Violet Day Celebration
Children’s Day




